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January 6, 2015

Ms. Deirdra Singleton

SC DHHS Deputy Director

1801 Main Street

Columbia, South Carolina 29201

Dear Ms. Singleton:

This is a follow up to our conversation from last week in reference to scheduling a
meeting with Fairfield Memorial Hospital, Palmetto Health and SC DHHS.

In a correspondence from Mark Loos of Palmetto Health dated November 14, he
stated they wouid like to meet with us and SC DHHS as soon as possible. He
further stated that Paimetto Health has determined that if the two facilities wereto
reach a definitive agreement on an affiliation, PH would qualify to receive the SC
DHHS Transition Funds, provided PH agrees to be bound by the requirements as an
“Advising Hospital”. The meeting was to determine the aspects of the "Advising
Hospital” in order to make a final determination.

If there is any way that we could move forward with this meeting, it would be
greatly appreciated. As you know, we submitted our plan to Palmetto Health and
they have reviewed it. It was also submitted to your office, and we were advised it

has been reviewed.

Please contact me as soon as you have a date in which we can meet.
Sincerely,

bt < L

Michael L. Williams
Chief Executive Officer

Cc: Mark Loos

P.O. Bux 620 Winnsboro, SC 29180 803-635-5548
www. FairfieldMemorial.com




Healthy Connections and the Healthy Connections logo are trademarks of South Carolina
Department of Health and Human Services and may be used only with permission from the

Agency.

From: Kristi Godwin [mailto:kristi.godwin @fairfieldmemorial.com]
Sent: Thursday, January 15, 2015 10:10 AM

To: Deirdra Singleton

Subject: FW:

Attached is a letter that previously sent to you on January 6. | was told you never received it.

Kristi L. Godwin

Executive Secretary
Michael L. Williams, CEO
Fairfield Memorial Hospital
803-635-0233

From: Kristi Godwin

Sent: Tuesday, January 06, 2015 1:02 PM
To: 'singled@scdhhs.gov'

Cc: 'Mark Loos'

Subject: FW:

Attached is a letter from Mr. Williams, CEO, Fairfield Memorial Hospital.

Kristi L. Godwin

Executive Secretary
Michael L. Williams, CEO
Fairfield Memorial Hospital
803-635-0233

From: Administration [mailto:kristi.godwin@fairfieldmemorial.com]
Sent: Tuesday, January 06, 2015 12:36 PM

To: Kristi Godwin
Subject:

CONFIDENTIALITY NOTICE: This electronic email and any attached files may contain
information that is privileged, confidential, and/or otherwise protected from
disclosure to anyone other than its intended recipient(s). Any dissemination or
use of this electronic mail or its contents by persons other than the intended
recipient(s) is strictly prohibited by law. If you have received this
communication in error, please notify the sender immediately by reply email so
that we may correct our internal records. Please then delete the original
message.

Cerner Confidentiality Notice
CONFIDENTIALITY NOTICE This message and any included attachments are from Cerner
Corporation and are intended only for the addressee. The information contained
in this message is confidential and may constitute inside or non-public
information under international, federal, or state securities laws. Unauthorized
forwarding, printing, copying, distribution, or use of such information is

2



Brenda James

From: Cynthia Gore

Sent: Friday, January 16, 2015 10:51 AM
To: Brenda James

Subject: Fw:

Attachments: [Untitled].pdf

Hi Brenda,

Please log this. Thanks

th' G SOUTH CARDLINA . @
Symthia Gore Healthy Connections ’6
Executive Assistant Il MEDICAID ¢
Cynthia.Gore@scdhhs.gov
803.898.3202

1801 Main Street, 11th Floor
Columbia, South Carolina - 29201
www.scdhhs.gov

e

Healthy Connections and the Healthy Connections logo are trademarks of South Carolina Department of Health and
Human Services and may be used only with permission from the Agency.

From: Deirdra Singleton
Sent: Thursday, January 15, 2015 11:39 AM

To: Cynthia Gore

Subject: FW:
Deirdra Singleton P ; a),
Deputy Director Hea lthy Conniglgﬂg >$

Singled@scdhhs.gov
803.898.2647

1801 Main Street

Columbia, South Carolina - 29201

www.scdhhs.gov

e
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January 6, 2015

Ms. Deirdra Singleton

SC DHHS Deputy Director

1801 Main Street

Columbia, South Carolina 29201

Dear Ms. Singleton:

This Is a follow up to our conversation from last week in reference to scheduling a
meeting with Fairfield Memorial Hospital, Paimetto Health and SC DHHS.

In a correspondence from Mark Loos of Paimetto Health dated November 14, he
stated they would like to meet with us and SC DHHS as socon as possible. He
further stated that Palmetto Health has determined that if the twe facilities were to
reach a definitive agreement on an affiliation, PH would qualify to receive the SC
DHHS Transition Funds, provided PH agrees to be bound by the requirements as an
“Advising Hospital”. The meeting was to determine the aspects of the “Advising
Hospital” in order to make a final determination.

If there is any way that we could move forward with this meeting, it would be

greatly appreciated. As you know, we submitted our plan to Paimetto Health and
they have reviewed it. It was also submitted to your office, and we were advised it

has been reviewed.

Please contact me as soon as you have a date in which we can meet.
Sincerely,

bt <l

Michael L. Williams
Chief Executive Officer

Cc: Mark Loos

P.O. Bux 620 Winnsboro, SC 29180 803-635-55
www.FairfieldMemorial.com
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Healthy Connections and the Healthy Connections logo are trademarks of South Carolina
Department of Health and Human Services and may be used only with permission from the

Agency.

From: Kristi Godwin [mailto:kristi.godwin @fairfieldmemorial.com]
Sent: Thursday, January 15, 2015 10:10 AM

To: Deirdra Singleton

Subject: FW:

Attached is a letter that previously sent to you on January 6. | was told you never received it.

Kristi L. Godwin

Executive Secretary
Michael L. Williams, CEO
Fairfield Memorial Hospital
803-635-0233

From: Kristi Godwin

Sent: Tuesday, January 06, 2015 1:02 PM
To: 'singled@scdhhs.gov'

€c: "Mark Loos'

Subject: FW:

Attached is a letter from Mr. Williams, CEO, Fairfield Memorial Hospital.

Kristi L. Godwin

Executive Secretary
Michael L. Williams, CEO
Fairfield Memorial Hospital
803-635-0233

From: Administration [mailto:kristi.godwin@fairfieldmemorial.com]
Sent: Tuesday, January 06, 2015 12:36 PM

Te: Kristi Godwin

Subject:

CONFIDENTIALITY NOTICE: This electronic email and any attached files may contain
information that is privileged, confidential, and/or otherwise protected from
disclosure to anyone other than its intended recipient(s). Any dissemination or
use of this electronic mail or its contents by persons cther than the intended
recipient(s) is strictly prohibited by law. If you have received this
communication in error, please notify the sender immediately by reply email so
that we may correct our internal records. Please then delete the original
message.

Cerner Confidentiality Notice
CCONFIDENTIALITY NOTICE This message and any included attachments are from Cerner
Corporation and are intended only for the addressee. The information contained
in this message is confidential and may constitute inside or non-public
information under international, federal, or state securities laws. Unauthorized
forwarding,printing, copying, distribution, or use of such information is

2



From: Cynthia Gore

Sent: Friday, January 16, 2015 10:51 AM
To: Brenda James

Subject: FwW:

Attachments: [Untitled].pdf

Hi Brenda,

Please log this. Thanks

DT CAPOLINA

| " . ©.
Cynthia Gore Healthy Connections ¢
Executive Assistant I/ MEBICAID &
Cynthia.Gore@scdhhs.gov
803.898.3202

1801 Main Street, 11th Floor
Columbia, South Carolina - 29201
www.scdhhs.gov
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Healthy Connections and the Healthy Connections logo are trademarks of South Carolina Department of Health and
Human Services and may be used only with permission from the Agency.

from: Deirdra Singleton
Sent: Thursday, January 15, 2015 11:39 AM
Te: Cynthia Gore

Subject: FW:

) . , O
Delrdra Singleton Healthy Connections §¢
Deputy Director MEDICAID %
Singled@scdhhs.gov
803.898.2647

1801 Main Street
Columbia, South Carolina - 29201
www.scdhhs.gov
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